STATE OF WASHINGTON
Capital Projects Advisory Review Board

March 30, 2016

Renee Jensen, Chief Executive Officer

Gray Harbor County Public Hospital District
600 E Main Street

Elma, WA 98541

RE: Project Review Committee Determination
Grays Harbor County Public Hospital District
Summit Pacific Medical Center — GC/CM

Dear Ms. Jensen:

The Capital Projects Advisory Review Board’s Project Review Committee Panel has determined
that your application to use GC/CM method does not meet the criteria established in RCW
39.10.270 for public body project approval. Based on its review of your application and
subsequent interview on March 24, 2016 the Panel offers the following feedback regarding its
decision:

1. Grays Harbor County Public Hospital District was not able to show a comprehensive
GC/CM implementation plan or procurement plan and the experience utilizing GC/CM as
a project delivery method and contracting method. This was inclusive of no GC/CM
experience, lessons learned or best practices to be put in place to ensure the PRC of a
successful outcome.

We thank you for your application and presentation and trust this will not deter you from re-
applying for GC/CM project in the future. Please contact Bill Frare at (360) 407-8239 if you
have any questions regarding this process.

Sincergly,
2 -

Curt Gimmestad, Chair
Project Review Committee

cc: John Palewicz, V-Chair




